HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

WEDNESDAY, MAY 7, 2014 – 7:20 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss contract negotiations for Dispatch, Fire, Patrol Officers and Highway:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


FIREFIGHTER NEGOTIATION

The bargaining unit sent back a memo stating that they are not happy with the pay increase of 1.5% as they want 3%.  Seelig does not expect the Board to increase their offer unless otherwise said.  Garron was surprised that they came in with 3%.  The Board voted as follows not to do a wage increase of 3%:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	No

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	No

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	No


It was stated that the Board can still put the 1.5% forward even thought they wanted 3%.
PATROL OFFICERS, HIGHWAY & DISPATCH NEGOTIATIONS

The same wage increase of 1.5% is being offered to the above bargaining units.  If they are not happy with it then they do not have to sign the contract and it will not be brought up until next Town Meeting.  Garron said that 1.5% is better then nothing.  Seelig stated that when we had a recession Halifax did not lay anyone off and Garron added that we have always given our employees something when other towns had to lay people off.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 7:30 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

